March 14, 2012

Hi Matthew, 

         I am contacting you as the RTM representative for the district where my restaurant is located. I am not sure if you are aware of the fact that Westport has town law that restaurants can not  sell alcohol past 11 pm on Sunday's. From my almost 19 years of owning Viva Zapata Mexican Restaurant I would not be at all surprised if you were not aware of this law. Every Sunday I see the shocked expressions on my customers faces (most of whom live in Westport), as we have to inform them of the early closing time. Matthew it's not just about liquor sales, we lose considerable dinning revenue as well. Our neighboring towns of Norwalk, and Fairfield stay open until 1am on Sunday's so they reap the benefit of Westport's early closing time. What I am suggesting is not to change the law, but could we amend it? What I'm suggesting is allowing Westport restaurants to stay open until 1am on Sunday's on Labor day weekend, Memorial day weekend, and any time the  forth of July national holiday falls on Monday.  Over the years I have found that on these holiday weekends Westport restaurants  loose substantial income to our neighboring towns.  I would appreciate any attention you could give to this matter.

                                  Thank You,

                                  Harry Brady

                         Viva Zapata Mexican Restaurant 

